LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 8, 2017

TO: Honorable Gary Elkins, Chair, House Committee on Government Transparency &
Operation

FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3274 by Capriglione (relating to the designation of a chief innovation and technology
officer for the Department of Information Resources.), Committee Report 1st House,
Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Government Code relating to the creation of a chief innovation and
technology officer position within the Department of Information Resources (DIR). The bill would
require the executive director of DIR to designate an employee as the chief innovation and
technology officer. The chief innovation and technology officer would be tasked with various
duties related to working with other state governments, the federal government and businesses,
and coordinating efforts at Texas state agencies to streamline and expand the efficient use of
information resources. The bill would take effect on September 1,2017.

DIR indicates that any additional costs to implement the provisions of the bill can be absorbed
within existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 300 Trusteed Programs Within the Office of the Governor, 313 Department
of Information Resources

LBB Staff: UP, SLE, NV, LCO, RC, LBe
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